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***MEDIA ADVISORY*** 

 

LT. GOVERNOR MOLLY GRAY WILL HOLD A “SEAT AT THE TABLE” ON 

RECOVERY, REENTRY, AND SECOND CHANGE HIRING 

 

What:  Lt. Governor Gray will hold a “Seat at the Table” panel discussion titled “Recovery, 

Reentry, and Second Chance Hiring.” The Lt. Governor will moderate the panel 

discussion. Panelists include representatives from Jenna’s Promise, North Central 

Vermont Recovery Center, and Working Fields.  

 

 The tri-weekly series hosted every third Monday from 12:00pm – 1:00pm features 

community, non-profit, and business leaders from across Vermont. Launched by 

Lt. Gov. Gray in 2021, each “Seat at the Table” will be open to the public, 

lawmakers and press and will highlight topical issues facing Vermont communities. 

 

When  Monday, April 18, 2022 – 12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

 

Where: Zoom 

 

You can register for the Zoom meeting here. A link for the meeting will be 

provided after registering. 

### 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0vcuGtqz4tEtIQlyeMFkB9e9Jh9miVszar

